
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
CERTIFIED MAIL: RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED (9489 0090 0027 6226 5176 70) 
 
Honorable Jerald Marberry      11/24/2020 
Mayor, City of Flippin 
P.O. Box 40 
Flippin, AR 72634 
 
Re:   NPDES Permit Number AR0021717, State Construction Permit No. AR0021717C 

AFIN 45-00021 
 
Dear Mayor Marberry: 
 
The application for major modification of your NPDES permit and issuance of a State Construction permit was 
received on November 9, 2020. In accordance with Division policy, your application has been reviewed and 
determined to be incomplete. Please complete the following: 
 
1. DEQ Form 1 

a. The form was marked as being an application for renewal and modification of the NPDES permit.  The 
permit is not eligible for renewal at this time.  The Division will therefore process the application as a 
modification and for the State Construction permit. 

b. Section B.2 must contain a narrative description of the outfall location and the method of sample collection. 
c. The design calculations appear to be incomplete.  No calculations for the new sludge holding pond were 

received. 
2. EPA Form 2A 

a. The first page was not received. 
b. The outfall location must be marked on the topographic map. 
c. The testing required by Table B must be submitted.  It is the Division’s understanding that the facility is 

working on this requirement. 
 
These forms must be completed and received by the Division no later than fourteen (14) days from the date of this 
letter. Failure to submit the required information will result in your application being placed in an inactive status. 
Upon receipt of the information requested, your application will be determined to be complete, and processing of 
your major modification application will begin.  
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If there are any questions concerning this submittal, please contact 
Faizan Khan at faizan.khan@adeq.state.ar.us or at (501) 682-0670.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Loretta Carstens, P.E. 
Engineer, NPDES Permits 
Office of Water Quality 
 
John Selig, P.E., Civil Engineering Associates (jselig@ce-associates.biz)  


